
 
THE SECRETARY OF EDUCATION 

WASHINGTON, DC 20202 
 
  

 August 5, 2021 
 
 
The Honorable Betty Rosa 
Commissioner of Education 
New York State Education Department 
89 Washington Avenue, Room 111 
Albany, NY 12234 
 
Dear Commissioner Rosa: 
 
I am pleased to approve New York’s American Rescue Plan Elementary and Secondary School 
Emergency Relief (ARP ESSER) State plan. This plan, together with the unprecedented funding 
available under ARP ESSER, will help ensure that districts and schools in your State can 
continue to reopen safely; support sustained access to in-person instruction throughout the 
summer and into next school year; and address the social, emotional, mental health, and 
academic needs of students due to the impact of the coronavirus pandemic (COVID-19), 
particularly those students most impacted by the pandemic.  
 
New York’s plan is consistent with all ARP ESSER statutory and regulatory requirements and 
addresses all of the ARP ESSER State plan elements. This letter, along with New York’s 
approved ARP ESSER State plan, will be posted on the U.S. Department of Education’s 
(Department’s) website, and the Department will immediately release the remaining one-third of 
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The Department is committed to working in partnership with your State so that your ARP 
ESSER funds are quickly put to work to ensure students have sustained access to in-person 
instruction as well as the comprehensive supports they need to recover fully from the impacts of 
the COVID-19 pandemic. As you implement this plan, we expect you to continue meaningfully 
engaging with stakeholders and the public and revising your plan, as necessary, to best meet the 
needs of students, parents, and educators. Ongoing engagement with all stakeholders is vital to 
ensuring that implementation of your plan is transparent, effective, equitable, inclusive, and best 
meets the needs of your State. The thoughtful, evidence-based, and timely use of ARP ESSER 
funds will have a lasting impact on our Nation’s schools and help to address the inequities in 
resources, services, and opportunities available to our ive, eq


